
 
 

DATE:  June 2022 

TO:  Micro Bird Distributors 

SUBJECT: Recall 22-092-HUC /NHTSA # 22V286 

FROM:  Marie Claude Gagnon, Product Certification and Specification Specialist, Micro Bird Inc. 

 
This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the Motor Vehicle Safety Act. This is to inform 

you that your vehicle may contain a defect that could affect the safety of a person. 

Micro Bird has decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists in certain MBII and G5 models, 
year models 2006-2021, built on GM chassis, and manufactured between January 1, 2006, and April 30, 2021. 
 
In certain vehicles, a harness situated near the B-pilar and provided by GM in their chassis, remains unused when 
the final vehicle is completed. During manufacture, this harness is secured in an opening in the B-pilar. Some 
edges around and inside the opening may be sharp and the harness may be damaged and become frayed.  
 
If the harness becomes frayed while the cables forming the harness are still connected, a short-circuit may occur, 
increasing the risk of fire in the vehicle.  
 
To complete this recall, owners will contact you to make an appointment for repair. 
 
We request that you apply for reimbursement via the GOLs claim system with detailed invoices and list of 
repaired vehicles so we can update our files. 

Micro Bird Corporation will provide instructions and parts and reimburse labor to mitigate this recall at no 

charge. 

The allotted time to correct the defect is fifteen (15) minutes per vehicle. 

We apologize for any inconvenience this action may have caused and we thank you for your cooperation. 

 

 


